

Unit 6, 5 Tennant St | PO Box 1744 FYSHWICK ACT 2609 T 13 000 ASADA (13 000 27232 F +61 (0)2 6222 4201 E asada@asada.gov.au asada.gov.au ABN 91 592 527 503

16 December 2014

Mr Seamus Sullivan President Gaelic Football and Hurling Association of Australasia

Dear Mr Sullivan

Thank you for reviewing and accepting the 2015 Gaelic Football and Hurling Association of Australasia Anti-Doping Policy (the Policy).

The Australian Sports Anti-Doping Authority (ASADA) has considered the Policy and can advise that the Policy meets ASADA requirements.

IN ORDER TO MEET YOUR COMPLIANCE REQUIREMENTS, PLEASE:

- Formally adopt your Policy to become effective 1 January 2015
- Publish this Policy, with the 1 January 2015 effective date clearly stipulated and notify ASADA of where it is published. This Policy needs to be made available to all those who have agreed to be bound by your Policy (e.g. at a minimum publish it on your website noting it will be effective from 1 January 2015).
- If not already provided please forward the current version of your International Federation's WADAcompliant Anti-Doping Policy to ASADA.

The final copy of the policy is attached to this email.

Please note that the Gaelic Football and Hurling Association of Australasia is responsible for the enforcement of the Policy and for ensuring that it has the jurisdiction that covers the Policy being applied to all members, in particular the authority to test and, where necessary, sanction members.

Yours sincerely

cc:

Mr Ben McDevitt AM APM Chief Executive Officer

> Mr Simon Hollingsworth, Chief Executive Officer, Australian Sports Commission Mr Gerard Roe, Secretary General, Gaelic Football and Hurling Association of Australasia